
Castle Rock City Council Special Meeting August 29, 2017 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
Mayor Paul Helenberg called the August 29, 2017, Special Meeting of the Castle Rock City Council to 
order at 7:00 pm., followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. The following councilmembers were present: 
Art Lee, Earl Queen, Paul Simonsen and Ellen Rose.  Lee Kessler appeared via telephone conference.    
Also present:  City Attorney Frank Randolph and Clerk-Treasurer Ryana Covington.   
 
PURPOSE OF THE SPECIAL MEETING 
To consider adoption of Ordinance No. 2017-02, an ordinance to extend the current moratorium an 
additional six months, on second reading.    
 
City Attorney Frank Randolph advised that he has amended Ordinance No. 2017-02 to reflect results of 
the Public Hearing, held on August 28, 2017.      
 
Mayor Helenberg read the ordinance title into record.   
 
Councilmember Kessler called into the meeting at 7:03 p.m. 
 
Councilmember Kessler made a motion, seconded by Rose to adopt Ordinance No. 2017-02, an 
ordinance relating to medical and recreational marijuana, extending the moratorium adopted in 
Ordinance No. 2017-01 on the acceptance of applications and the issuance of permits for facilities 
engaged in the production, processing, and/or sales of recreational and medical marijuana as well as 
collective gardens and medical marijuana cooperatives in all zoning districts of Castle Rock for a period 
of six months, on second reading.    By roll call vote; unanimous ‘Aye’.   
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Mayor Helenberg adjourned the meeting at 7:05 p.m.   
 
 
         ______________________________ 
         Paul Helenberg, Mayor 
_____________________________ 
Ryana Covington, Clerk-Treasurer 
 
 


